
From: JULIAN SIMPSON
To: DEVELOPMENT CONTROL
Subject: FW: EXTERNAL: TPO
Date: 29 June 2023 10:06:46
Attachments: StructuralReport.pdf

TreeReport.pdf

Anne

If this was received within the 28 days, the TPO cannot be confirmed without a report going to
committee if their subsequent application to fell is refused.

Julian

Julian Simpson Dip.Arb.(R.F.S.) C.Env. M.Arbor.A
Tree Officer | Planning and Development (Thursday and Friday)

01530 454619 | julian.simpson@nwleicestershire.gov.uk  www.nwleics.gov.uk
Twitter @NWLeics | Facebook This Is NWLeics

NWLDC, PO Box 1105, Coalville, LE67 0FW

Any advice provided is offered without prejudice to future decisions made by the Authority.

From: BTA Partnership <btapartnership@gmail.com> 
Sent: Saturday, June 24, 2023 4:14 PM
To: DEVELOPMENT CONTROL <DCONTROL@NWLeicestershire.gov.uk>
Cc: JULIAN SIMPSON <JULIAN.SIMPSON@NWLeicestershire.gov.uk>
Subject: EXTERNAL: TPO

Objection for 23/00498/TCA proposed TPO.

Rear of 49 Market Street, Ashby de la Zouch, LE65 1AG

The application for the crown reduction was on the advice of a specialist to reduce the risk of
uproot and falling of branches onto structures and buildings which are unstable.

The councils report advises of an adjacent lane which is not a public right of way but private.
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                                                                       Date: 24/6/2023   


Client: BTA Partnership 


    


Scope of instruction:  To comment on the proposed placement of a tree 


preservation order (TPO) on the Silver Birch to the rear of 49 Market Street, 


Ashby De-La-Zouch LE65 1AG 
          


 


Opinion: The Silver Birch is of sufficient size to be worthy of a TPO if the tree was in a 


suitable location. The retaining wall is approximately  2.5 metres from the tree 


 


The authoritative reference "Tree Roots and Buildings" 1989 by D F Cutler & IB K 


Richardson is used extensively. Dr David Cutler (one of the authors of this authoritative 


reference) who is the head of the Plant Anatomy Section, Jodrell Laboratory, Royal 


Botanic Gardens, Kew and is one of the leading experts (probably the leading expert) on 


trees roots, advises that the important figures for deciding whether a particular tree is 


likely to effect the foundations is not the maximum tree to damage distance recorded, but 


for many trees, the distance within which 50% of recorded damage cases occurred. 


 


In this authoritative reference in the section on Silver Birch trees it states that 50% of 


damage cases occurred within 4 metres. As this tree is a lot closer to the retaining wall 


than this I am of the opinion that damage to the retaining wall is fairly likely. 


Proper repair of a retaining wall is quite expensive and if the tree issue is not addressed 


properly damage is likely to reoccur   


 


Summary: I am of the opinion that the tree should be removed or at very least 


substantially reduced in size. I am of the opinion that the risk of damage to the retaining 


wall is substantial enough to make this tree unsuitable for a TPO. 


 


 


Yours sincerely 


 


 
 


 


Tim Alden 


 







Both reports recommends felling.
 
Regards
BTA Partnership


